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世 界 龍 岡 學 校 劉 德 容 紀 念 小 學 
L U N G  K O N G  W O R L D  F E D E R A T I O N  S C H O O L  L I M I T E D 

L A U  T A K  Y U N G  M E M O R I A L  P R I M A R Y  S C H O O L 

Dear Parents/Guardians,                                                                                                           2nd September, 2022 

School-based Support Programme: New Arrivals Adaptation Course 

To cater to the needs of study and adaptation of Newly-arrived children, the school will use the “School-

based Support Program Grant” to arrange after-school support courses for eligible students, to assist them in 

solving difficulties in learning and cultivate their personal development and social adaptation. The program will 

be free of charge. The content includes English courses designed by our teachers for newly-arrived children to 

adapt to the learning environment of Hong Kong. Students must meet the following criteria to be eligible for the 

subsidy: 

1. Newly arrived children from Mainland (refers to children who have lived in Mainland) before 

coming to Hong Kong, no matter where they were born or currently live, such as doubly non-permanent 

resident children born in Hong Kong but lived in the Mainland before attending a local school.) 

(a) Counting from day of arrival in Hong Kong to the first day of enrollment in the school, the difference 

no more than one year (requirement for arrival in Hong Kong for less than one year; or 

(b) If the child has been in Hong Kong for more than one year, he/she has not been enrolled in any school 

(including kindergartens) in Hong Kong for more than one year before enrolling in the school 

(requirement for less than one year of admission.) 

2. Newly-admitted non-Chinese speaking children 

(a) The child must have the right of abode in Hong Kong and is eligible for admission to a local public 

school; and 

(b) Meet the "Requirements for less than one year of arrival in Hong Kong" or "Requirements for less 

than one year of enrollment". 

3. Returning children 

(a) The child's parents are permanent residents of Hong Kong who have moved to other places and only 

recently returned to live in Hong Kong; and 

(b) Counting from the day of returning to Hong Kong to the first day of enrollment in the school, no more 

than one year has elapsed, and has not been enrolled in a local school for three years before enrolling in 

the school. If one of the above conditions is met, a copy of the child’s certificate and a statement must be 

attached. (Copy of the one-way permit, a page of the date of arrival in Hong Kong from Mainland and a 

parent declaration form, total of 3 documents.) 

English Course (in TEAMS format) 

Date: From 13th October, 2022, Every Wednesday and Friday 

Time: 4:30 p.m. - 5:30 p.m. 

*Students must turn on their camera during lessons 

For inquires, please call Miss Cheng Cheuk Ying at 2404 5333. 

Yours faithfully,      

                                                                                                                             Mr. Chan Chun Wah 

                                                                                                                         Principal         

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Reply Slip                                                             (21-009E) 

Dear Principal, 

I have read the circular “School-based Support Programme: New Arrivals Adaptation Course”, and 

I  *  agree /   disagree with  my child participating in this course.  

Class (          ) Student’s Name：                                       

Parent’s/Guardian’s Signature：                                        

Date：                                        

* Please tick as appropriate. 
Note: Class teachers after collecting the circulars, please hand them over to Ms. Cheng Cheuk Ying. 


